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Please note that the entrance 
gate code will change each 
month on the1st.  The code for 
September will be ….. Please 
make sure that you memorise the 
code as we will NOT be opening 
the gate to anyone. 

This is becoming a major problem. 
Please consider our staff in this regard, 
as they work very long hours. Late 
collection after 18:00 will incur a 
penalty of R200 (per child) for the first 
15minutes, another R300 for the next 15 

minutes.  After 18:30 there will be an 
additional R500.  Therefore, any 
collection after 18:30 will pay a penalty 
of R1000 which will be due the following 
day. 

Late Collections  

Eisteddfod  
Thank you to all the kids that 

participated in the Alberton 

eisteddfod, you all did a 

magnificent job! Our results are:  

Silver – Songezo (Gr 000) 

Gold – Lele, Bofumo, Andani, 

Tholofelo, Leydan (Gr 000), 

Siseko, Naledi, Giuliana, 

Cheree(Gr 00), Lilitha, Vianri, 

Sibahle, Matthew (Gr R) 

Diploma – Philip (Gr 000) & Aadi  

Gr R) 
Congratulations, we are very proud of 

you!!! 

SAD ANNOUNCEMENT 
We are sad to announce that our principal Kaeleigh 
will be leaving Kinder College at the end of 
September.  We wish you well wishes for your career 

going forward and would like to thank you for all 
your input during the last few years.  You will sadly 
be missed!  

Gate Rules 

As from the 1st of September both gates will be open 

till 6pm every day. 

School Concert 
We are very excited to announce that 

Kinder College will be presenting “Kinder 

College at Disneyland”.  Please diarise 

the 27th of October in your calendar as 

this is an event you do not want to miss. 

An additional cost of R180 has been 

added to your September account, this is 

for costumes and décor for the concert. 



Notice Period 
Should you wish to take your child out of the 
school, a MONTH’S NOTICE must be given as 
stated on the contract.  This may be done via 
email or a written letter addressed to the 
office. 

Happy birthday to all our birthday friends 

celebrating their birthdays in September. Happy 

Birthday to, Teacher Theresa – 13th  September, 

Adelinah,13th September, Patricia, 22nd of 

September and Principal Kaeleigh 25th of 

September. 

Entrepreneurs Day 

Please make sure that all the 

exit gates leaving the school, 

closes behind you, as we had 

an instance where a child got 

out, after a parent did not close 

the gate behind them.  We rely 

on each and everyone to make 

this priority as the children’s 

safety is very important to us. 

VERY IMPORTANT 
NOTICE 

Thank you for everyone who 
participated in the Entrepreneurs Day.  
We are looking forward to all the 
classes that still needs to sell their 
goods.  Please ask your class teacher if 
you are not sure what you should bring. 

School Fee Increase 
Due to all expenses increasing, we unfortunately need to put through an 
increase effective, 1 September 2018.  Below the new rates: 

Birthdays 

Name Class Date 

Leydan Gr 000 3 

Ditebogo Gr R 7 

Aadi  Gr R 12 

Amahle Gr R 14 

Giavanna  Juniors 16 

Didi  Gr 00 18 

Bofumo Gr 000 19 

Stian  Juniors 25 



Facebook page 

Parking 

We encourage all parents with a Facebook 
account to go and “like” our page - the link 
is:  
www.facebook.com/kindercollegealberton  
You will be able to see the children’s 
activities as well as many other exciting 
things.  We will also be placing the upcoming 
events on the site as an extra reminder to you 
all. 

Parents, please help us by parking in the 
allocated parking bays only! If all parking 
bays are full, please park outside. 
No cars are to be parked in the Owners’ 
parking bays or in staff parking!! 

Safety & Security 
The gates outside will close at 08:15 every 
morning and will only re-open at 15:00 
(entrance gate) and 15:45 (exit gate) in the 
afternoon.  If you arrive after 08:15 or before 
15:00 you will be able to use the side gate 
outside.  Please note that this is for safety 
and security reasons.  

Welcome 
We would like to welcome our 
new children that joined us: 

Name Class 

C.J.  Baby  

Ditheto Baby 

Ivaan  Juniors 

Important Dates 

3 September (Monday) Miss & Master Spring  

14 September (Friday) Gr R Entrepreneurs Day  

 21 September (Friday)   Grandparents Day  

 24  September (Monday)   Public Holiday - School Closed  

http://www.facebook.com/kindercollegealberton

